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Minutes of the Education Transport Appeals Committee Meeting held on 12 April 2016 at 10:00 am in the Millicent Room, Endeavour House, Ipswich.
	Present:
	Councillors Caroline Page (Vice Chairman) (Chairman for the meeting), John Goodwin and Janet Craig.

	Also present:
	Julie Mitchell, Business and Information Manager, Passenger Transport, Jason Bowen, Alpha Consultants, Principal Consultant and Mags Lambert, Resource Manager (Admissions and Transport)

	Supporting officers present:
	Susan Cassedy, Democratic Services Officer


[bookmark: _GoBack]Apologies for Absence and Substitutions
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Nick Barber (Chairman) who substituted by Councillor John Goodwin.  Councillor Caroline Page was Chairman for the meeting.
Declarations of Interest and Dispensations
Councillor Caroline Page declared a non-pecuniary interest in Agenda Item 7 “Ufford to Melton Primary School” by virtue of the fact that the boundary of her division abutted the area of the route in question.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 25 February 2016 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
Urgent Business
There was no urgent business.
Exclusion of the Press and Public
Decision: The Committee agreed that the public (including the press) should be excluded from the meeting during the consideration of Agenda Items 7 to 8 on the grounds that:
it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as referred to under Parts 1 to 3 of Schedule 12A (as amended) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended); and 
in all the circumstances of the case, the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information.

Needham Market to Creeting St Mary CEVA School 
The Committee received a report at agenda item 7 which concerned an appeal for free home-to-school transport lodged by a parent whose child attended Creeting St Mary CEVA School.  The appeal was on the grounds of /the safety of the walking route for an accompanied child pedestrian, and so prior to the meeting, the Committee walked the route.  The appellant was invited to attend the meeting, but was unable to be present.
Decision: The Committee resolved not to uphold the appeal.
Reason for decision: The Committee agreed that the route was not dangerous for an accompanied child pedestrian because the Committee considered that the Main Route: - The Pightle, High Street, Bridge Street, Crown Street,Hawks Mill Street, St Mary’s Road, St Mary’s Gardens, Jack’s Green Road, All Saints Road, was not dangerous for an accompanied child pedestrian.  The Committee was in agreement there were adequate footways along the entire route with the exception of:
1. Points D to E - the Committee was in agreement that there being no footpath at this point of the route was not dangerous as it was a quiet no through road with little traffic; and 
1. Point I - the Committee was in agreement that there being no footpath at this point of the route was not dangerous as there was good visibility for pedestrians to cross to the other side of the road to where there was a footpath; 
and so did not uphold the appeal.
Alternative options: None considered.
Declarations of interest: Councillor Caroline Page declared a non-pecuniary interest by virtue of the fact that the boundary of her division abutted the area of the route in question.
Dispensations: None reported.
Ufford to Melton Primary School 
The Committee received a report at agenda item 8 which concerned an appeal for free home-to-school transport lodged by a parent whose child attended Melton Primary School.  The appeal was on the grounds of the safety of the walking route for an accompanied child pedestrian, and so prior to the meeting, the Committee walked the route, accompanied by the appellant and the local County Councillor. The appellant was invited to attend the meeting, but was unable to be present.
Decision: The Committee resolved not to uphold the appeal.
Reason for decision: The Committee agreed that the route was not dangerous for an accompanied child pedestrian.  However the Committee considered that although the route was not dangerous it was in need of maintenance particularly between Points B and C (from the golf course to the wooden gate) where the footway was significantly encroached. The Committee agreed that this section of the route however, could be restored to its intended width by clearing the encroachment on to the footway.
The Committee therefore proposed to offer transport until such time as the work had been carried out on the footway and it was restored to its original width.  
Alternative options: None considered.
Declarations of interest: None declared.
Dispensations: None reported 

The meeting closed at 11.02 am.


Chairman
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